
NHSOA Meeting – March – Location NSAA Headquarters 
Meeting was held at 11 AM on March 25 2018 
 
Scott – Website Update 

1. Photos will be provided by board members to Scott in order update the 
website with photos.  

 
Attending Meeting: 

Softball: Renee Williams 
Swimming / Diving: Scot Sorensen 
Wrestling: Todd Parr 
Basketball: Scott Johnson 
Track: Doug Kubik 
Football: Shane Smith 
Volleyball: Sue Mailhot 
Baseball: Troy Test 
 

Minutes 
The 3/25/2018 minutes were reviewed.  Action: Motion approve minutes made, 
seconded and carried. 
 
Financials 
Sue Mailhot (Volleyball/Treasurer) provided the treasurers report.  Action: 
Motion approve treasures report made, seconded and carried.  
 
Wrestling requested the following: 
A request was made to have the monthly statements provided by the treasure via 
email to all board members. 
 
Each sport provided a summary: 
 
Basketball: 
Plaques for 25-year officials were given at the state tournament (7).  Chad Lyons 
presented the awards. 
 
There are 1001 registered officials with the NSAA. 

• 454 are NHSOA members 



• Emails were sent to the 454 officials requesting feedback regarding the 
NHSOA. Only 25 responded. Feedback was reviewed. 

• Ideas were sought on how to promote women becoming basketball officials 
• COP Card – Feel the concept of the card needs reviewed. 

 
Baseball: 
Clinics are being scheduled in Lincoln, Omaha and Fremont. Newsletter was 
posted to the website. Baseball has 54 NHSOA members and 150 NSAA members.  
The director wants to find ways to promote value for the NHSOA. 
 
Soccer:  
Did not attend meeting.  Report was NOT provided. 
 
Swim/Dive:  
Swimming will be providing a proposal to the NSAA to obtain pay for current 
volunteers at the NSAA post season competitions.  A request for $150 for the 
“Stroke and Turn” volunteers will be submitted.  Mileage will NOT be requested. 
 
Track and Field:  
Track posted a newsletter to the NHSOA website.  The have filled the District #5 
representative opening.  There are 102 NSAA registered officials and 31 are 
NHSOA members. 
 
Football:  
Same as December meeting notes: 
December meeting notes: Season finished with awards being presented at the 
state championship games.  Hudl is being used regularly by the officials.  Getting it 
Right software needs an email sent to NHSOA officials to attempt to get a 
discount for the software.  Software is used to assist officials with proper 
procedure.   
 
Wrestling:  
Four clinics were conducted in Omaha, Lincoln, Kearney and Bridgeport.  Ninety-
seven officials attended the meetings, Skype was used so that 6 officials could 
attend via the web.  Flipping disc was shown at the meeting. 
 



A proposal was made to have digital official’s packets be provided by the NSAA as 
an option.  The digital packets would provide case and manual books in digital 
form.  All voted to discuss this with the NSAA except football. 
 
Unfinished business from last meeting: 
Discuss the NHSOA scholarship and its requirements.  One idea for scholarship 
application requirement was the submission of tax records by applicants as part 
of the process. 
 
NHSOA Director Report (Kelly Classen): 
Mr. Classen was unable to attend the meeting.  
 
Next meeting is August 26, 2018 at 11:00 at the NSAA building.  
Meeting was adjourned with all voting yes. 


